Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

of

March 4, 2014 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones, and Daniel Maddox.  Neil Hanley, Barry Langer, and Cathy Lowe were absent. Gregory Jones served and voted as a regular member for the meeting, in place of a missing member.  
1.  Minutes of the February Meeting, 02/25/2014.

It was noted that Item 2, second paragraph, should read ‘cold top’ rather than ‘hot top” 

(i.e. … and many of our roads are from the old time method of [hot]cold top with sand over it.)  
Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson, to approve the Minutes as amended. The motion passed unanimously.
2. Old Business

The Committee discussed budget and payroll comparisons and differences from prior years as well as last fall’s expenses. The one-year and five-year budget plans were distributed to members via email, and were discussed at the meeting.  It was agreed that the wages allocation should be increased enough to assure sufficient funding for a brush crew.  It was also recommended that consideration be given to renting a chipper to complete brush clearing in place, rather than the significant expense for a pulp truck to pick up and haul brush (costs for which had ranged from $5500+ to greater than $7500). It was agreed to consider a separate labor column for reports per road, in order to better account for expenses by type, thereby allowing for better budgeting in the future. In contrast it was suggested that we could rent a U-Haul truck for approximately $19.95/day and $0.59/mile or $160/wk., and chipper rental is $275/day or $775 per week. 
It was noted that the budget recommendations include the lesser costs for chipping and clean up, not the higher logging truck hauling costs. 

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to approve the proposed plans and associated budget recommendations.  Included in his motion was to be a written recommendation to the Select Board to use rental trucks and chipping in place, as opposed to logging pulp trucks and hauling disposal, with an understanding that the budget recommendations were based on these cost savings. The motion passed unanimously. 

It was noted that cold mix has become very expensive and it could be better to stockpile cold patch to spread on the low spots for Gurney Hill and Mahoney Roads, and roll with the grader, but consider hot top on those areas we plan for rebuilding.  Prices range from $135/ton for cold patch to $73/ton for hot top.  If prices remain consistent with prior roadwork expenses, we should be able to rebuild approximately 0.4 miles of Stetson Road for $100,000, the funds for which would come from the reserve fund.  Harley noted that the budget estimates for the culvert costs included double when necessary, as well as the couplers.  It was also noted that we need to track the width of the roads for RSMS management, as part of our inventory.
Comments were made regarding the importance of maintaining the Town’s equipment, especially the grader and a mower to keep the maintenance consistent and reduce the roads’ deterioration. The Committee will remain cognizant of the equipment needs. 

Dan and Harley will provide the proper files showing the budget and plan recommendations for the Budget Committee and the Board of Selectmen, with the final numbers as approved.  

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson to transmit the approved information to the Board of Selectmen and Budget Committee as the recommendation of the Road Committee.  The motion passed unanimously.   

3. New Business

No new business was raised at the meeting.

4.  Adjournment
Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson, to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 p.m.

The next meeting will be March 18, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
